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  School Site Council Minutes 
Wednesday, April 29, 2020  Time: 3:30 p.m.      Location: Cyber Meet 

 
Agenda: 
I. Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 3:34 p.m. by Mrs. Apodaca. 
II. The Pledge of Allegiance 
III. Welcome/Roll Call/Approval of  ​Minutes March 9, 2020​, SSC meeting. Mrs. Plancarte Motioned to 
approve agenda and seconded by Mrs. Hernandez. Unanimous approval. Reviewed minutes from March 9, 
2020, School Site Council meeting.  Mr. Hernandez motioned to approve minutes and seconded by Mr. 
Urquidez. Unanimously approved.  
IV. Review and Revise SPSA for 2020-2021​ - Mrs. Apodaca presented on the six SPSA goals, the strategies 
and activities in each of the goals are expenditures tied to needs, outcomes, and actions described in the plan. 
Also, the activities and related expenditures are based on the comprehensive needs assessments.  
Q: Mrs. Plancarte, “I heard teachers say that when kids are freshmen they do not get the idea of what the 
purpose of Get Focused, Stay Focused. My question is if this is a good use of funds with the freshman, so 
resources are not wasted?”  
A: Mrs. Apodaca, “I will be meeting with Mr. Lyon and Mrs. Petter. I will bring up this comment, and I will 
reach out to Mrs. Vizcaino and her team.” 
Q: Mr. Henderson, “We are preparing with paper book. Would it be a good idea to invest in electronic 
textbooks because there might be a second wave of Covid-19?” 
A: Mrs. Apodaca, “The District Leadership Team met earlier today and this was brought up. The need for 
one-to-one devices, so that students can work on their workbooks.” 
Q: Mr. Henerson, “I am talking about textbooks not workbooks.”  
A: Mr. Lyon, “That is a process that is going to take time. We are 50% at giving devices to students. A lot of 
students already have access to their textbook and workbooks online. For example in the English department, 
students have access to their textbooks online.  
Q: Mr. Henderson, “Can the funds for foster youth & homeless student services cover books lost to homeless 
children?” 
A: Mrs. Apodaca, “I can check into this. This would be a fee in their student accounts.”  
Q: Mr. Henderson, “The Check-In/Check-Out program. I saw it in the library where David works. Is it funded 
by CTE or Title IV funds?”  
A: Mrs. Apodaca, “Mr. David Blanco is paid by IVROP. IVROP supports our school district with this 
resource.” 
Q: Mr. Henderson, “The new SPSA document that is really long, is there any way that you can highlight what is 
new, so the reader can focus on new stuff?” 
A: Mrs. Apodaca, “Thank you for your feedback. I will do that.” 
Q. Mr. Anderson, “Regarding the carryover from Title I, I was hoping there was money to purchase books for 
the beginning of the school year.” 
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A: Mrs. Apodaca, “The books need to be purchased from LCAP. We can not do it out of Title I because it needs 
to be specific to our needs population.” 
Q: Mr. Henderson, “Can you tell me again what is paid in Title III and Title IV?” 
A: Mrs. Apodaca, “Title III is for newcomers English Learners. Mrs. Quijada is in charge of the EL Program 
and the ELAC and DELAC committees provide evaluation of the EL program needs. Title IV is to support 
academic enrichment. For example, AP exams for socioeconomically students.” 
Q: Mr. Henderson, “What does LCAP stand for?” 
A: Mrs. Apodaca, “LCAP is the acronym for Local Control and Accountability Plan. It is a Three year plan and 
its goals are aligned to the SPSA. There are three stakeholder meetings held each year. Parents, students, and 
teachers have an opportunity to voice the needs of the school at these meetings.” 
V. Foster Youth and At Risk Support Review -Dr. Fernandez continues to make referrals for families in                
need. The I.V. Food Bank and social services are providing support for our families in need.  
VI. Student Report - Mr. Hernandez stated, “The ASB is open from 9 to 10, not every student can pick up 
their cap and gown during this time. There needs to be more flexibility.” 
A.Mr. Lyon, “Yes, definitely, the ones that can not be picked up will be given other times for pick up.” 
VII. Principal’s Report - Mr. Lyon 
Q. Mr. Urquidez, “Commencement: How will the diplomas be distributed?” 
A. Mr. Lyon, “ We are looking to have a virtual graduation. The Conveyor Group will run the students names 
and speeches. Students pick up diplomas at a later date.” 
VIII. Next Meeting May 4, 2020, at 3:30 p.m. ​Moved to May 18, 2020, 3:30 p.m. 
Q. Mrs. Apodaca, “We need a motion to move our May scheduled meeting from May 4, 2020,  to May 18, 
2020?” 
Mr. Hernandez motioned to move the may meeting to May 18, 2020. Mrs. Avelar seconded the motion.  
IX. Adjournment: Mr. Urquidez motioned to adjourn meeting at 4:51 p.m. Mrs. Hernandez seconded the 
motion. Unanimously approved. Meeting adjourned at 4:51 p.m.  
 

 
  
 


